
“And I entreat thee also, true yoke-fellow, help those women which laboured with me in the gospel, with Clement 

also, and with other my fellow-labourers, whose names are in the book of life.”  

Philippians 4:3 
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Hello to all of our Friends and Supporters! 
 

It is such an honor and a privilege to be able to greet you all again as we see another year coming to an end. 
The Lord always amazes me with His Goodness. He truly is a Good God. And we can testify that His Mercies 
endure.  
 

Our 42nd Annual Jubilee was a great success! God truly blessed us through the fellowship of His people and 
the preaching of His Word. We had the biggest crowd since 2020 staying with us this year. We enjoyed seeing 
and serving all those that got to come. 
 

Lucille had her 92nd birthday last month and she is doing well. She is at the office working everyday. The 
Lord keeps her strong, both in mind and body, and continues to use her to get the gospel out. We offer 
about 46 gospel tracts and she does most of the printing. If you need Gospel Tracts, please see our website 
www.fbhm.org. Click on the “Tracts & Printing” tab for a list.  

Marie and I (Angi), in addition to our duties here at the Mission Board Office, have been working in some 
areas to relieve our brethren and neighbors in Western NC after the devastation of the flood caused by 
Hurrian Helene. 

Marie spent several days during two different weeks in several different areas. 
She was on a team that delivered supplies, served hot dogs, and cleared trees, 
brush, and limbs for people that had tree damage to their homes and property. 

I  helped with purchasing and packing hygiene bags for ladies, organizing sup-
plies, and packing boxes and trailers to be delivered to different areas. I went up 
to WNC on two occasions to four different areas to deliver supplies to distri-
bution centers and directly to those in need.  

It has been a very rewarding and humbling experience for us and we feel privi-
leged to have been able to serve in those areas. We are planning to do more 
work there in the near future. 

 

We love and thank you for all you do for us and ask that you remember us in your prayers.  

                                                                                                                            God Bless! 

Lucille, Marie, Angi 


